
November 1, 2024 
 

              
 
To: Highland Estates Residents and Shareholders of High Valley Water Company 
 
Re: Utah State Lead and Copper Service Line Inventory 
 
This letter serves as confirmation from High Valley Water Company, which services the  

Highland Estates subdivision, that there are no lead service lines in our district. The final service line 
inventory for High Valley has been classified as non-lead; meaning no lead, galvanized downstream of 
lead, or unknown service lines were found. The system was determined to be non-lead by performing a 
detailed review of all available records including but not limited to the following: 

Aerial Imagery/Historical Imagery 

Water system records, construction as-built drawings 

Water distribution system inspections 

Operation and maintenance records 

Service line repairs and replacements 

Installation and construction dates 

Anecdotal Evidence 

Minimum Service Line Verification Methods/Predictive Modeling was used to achieve 95% level of 

statistical confidence. 

A validation pool was established by determining the minimum number of validations required. The 

selection was based off the randomly selected procedure outlined in the state’s guidance document. 

The randomly selected investigation pool had their verification method by field inspection (meter pit 

verification, customer data, customer survey service line evaluations, verification of service line coming 

into home.) 

Software utilized to manage data and water service connections such as: ESRI ArcGIS, AutoCAD, Excel 

Below you will find a hyperlink to access and view the inventory. 

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/3f2a8c1c1c5f4c10bfd7017194b83d0b 

 
 
 
 
Justin Rametta  
High Valley Water Company Manager 
contact@highvalleywater.com 
435-645-8415 
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